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Budget & Audit Scrutiny - Audit Sub - Committee

17th January 2005

Action Sheet


Present

Members: Councillors Dawson (Chair), Garrido, Holt, Jolley and Lightup

Invitees and Officers: Nigel England (Audit Commission) Russell Bernstein and Peter Kidd (Scrutiny Support) Don Simpson, 

Andy Waine and Julie Flanagan (Audit & Risk Mgt.)

Apologies: Councillor B. Murphy and Clive Portman (Relationship manager, Audit Commission) and J. Gosney and 

D. Mcilroy (Audit & Risk Mgt.)

	Item

Responsible Member

Officer
	Discussion


	Action

Required By
	Timescale

	Matters arising from the previous meeting
	Nigel England informed the meeting that Nicky Bamforth to replace Gill Orme from the Audit. Commission.

Andy Waine pointed out that the summary reports followed reviews rather than “investigations” as recorded on the action sheet, and asked if Members were happier with the format of the summaries, as they had been changed in the light of previous comments. The committee approved of the changes.

Payroll issues will be addressed at the next meeting.

The Children’s Services Scrutiny Committee will address issues around the Salford Consortium as they receive update reports on a regular basis.

Russell informed the committee of the launch of the Scrutiny Protocols 

and asked everyone had a copy.
	Andrew Waine
	March

	The Audit & Inspection progress report January 2005 -presented by 

Nigel England
	Nigel brought the committee up to date with progress against the 2004/05 Plan since August, highlighting key issues from the report. The draft Annual Audit and Inspection letter is to be discussed with Cabinet on the 25th January which, when finalised will be distributed to all elected Members. The letter includes key messages from the CPA pilot. Nigel will update the next meeting with a short report on the future programme and timetable.

Unqualified audit opinions were issued in November on the City Council’s financial statements and the Best Value Performance Plan.

The report incorporated a summary of the findings from the inspection of Cultural and Leisure Services.

A full review of Internal Audit is planned to start in February 2005.
	Nigel England
	March

	Energy Management Activity Sept. To Nov. 2004.  - presented by Don Simpson
	Members were pleased to note the continuing and successful energy saving activity, the potential savings, following energy audit reports, were included in the report.

Members asked if Don could check the circulation list for reports to schools, in particular that they are sent to the Chair of Governors with possibly a note to encourage wider circulation to other school Governors who may be interested. 

Unfortunately the application for Beacon Status under the “Sustainable Energy” theme has been unsuccessful, however the feedback from the exercise was very positive, the assessment report praised the application. Members requested, if it is possible, a fuller picture of the application, how many authorities applied and how many were successful.

Members were particularly pleased to note that the energy section have gained re-accreditation by the National Energy Foundation, and passed their appreciation for all their hard work to Jim and the energy audit team.
	Jim Gosney

Don Simpson

Jim Gosney
	Regular reporting item

March

March

	Audit Activity - Reports issued August– November 2004 presented by Andy Waine
	There were 36 summary reports to consider, more than usual as the report covered 4 months activity. Andy highlighted the key themes, there are several which seem to be recurring in schools; these should be shared with Head teachers in an advice bulletin. Members had some concerns particularly about school Governors not always being kept informed, and reiterated that the circulation list of reports should be checked to ensure it is appropriate.

The Freedom Of Information (FOI) Act – in force from January – will affect members, the committee asked if there were plans to refresh the guidance to all elected members.

The strategy for SAP continues to develop and will be progressed by the convention of a high level, cross directorate management board, membership has been selected but at this time it is still to meet.

A Post Implementation Review of the recommendations and measures to be taken in response to the Data Protection Act was undertaken which found that good progress had been made and the City Council’s mechanisms for dealing with it were stronger, in spite of the commitment of resources to the FOI.

The Audit Unit agreed to look into the availability of audit reports to members it was suggested that SOLAR could be utilised in combination with an email telling members where to look.
	Andy Waine

Teresa Webb

Andy Waine


	Regular reporting item

	Computer Audit Update - presented by Don Simpson
	Work continues on BS 7799, the information security management standard, a new Corporate Information Security Protocol is near the final approval stage.

Phase 1 of the Business Continuity Planning exercise is almost complete, the phase 2 timetable has been adjusted as a result of the lessons learned. Desktop exercises to test plans will take place shortly.

Demand for work in Joint Computer Auditing has continued to increase and has required staffing adjustments to ensure continued success.
	
	Regular reporting item

	Internal Audit Plan
	Up to December the unit has delivered 75% of its planned activity and it is anticipated the full delivery will be achieved at year-end.
	
	Regular reporting item

	Revised Corporate Governance Team Plan
	As a consequence of vacancies throughout the year, which have occurred for various reasons, the plan has been adjusted to reflect staff availability to the end of the year.
	
	

	Update on Anti-Fraud and Anti Corruption
	Copies of these strategies are now available online so elected members, staff and the general public can access the information and report any concerns appropriately. 

Also as a part of the biannual National Fraud Initiative Payroll data will be shared along with data from other public bodies for matching, to enable identification of potential fraud. 
	
	Regular reporting item

	Part 2 Items

	Internal Audit Reports 
	The Committee considered reports on the Salford Link Project and a technical issue related to SAP. The latter will be addressed by the SAP board and will be further considered when Budget & Audit Scrutiny Committee considers the SAP updates[image: image1.png].
	(Scrutiny Support to raise in B&A work programme)
	Regular reporting item

	Completed Investigations
	The Committee considered the completed investigations and reflected that the decline in the number of cases and the degree of severity is indicative of the excellent progress made by the Unit over recent years.
	
	Regular reporting item

	Any Other Business
	The Committee passed their best wishes for a speedy recovery to Julie Officer, a member of staff within the Unit, who was injured recently in a road traffic accident.
	
	


The next meeting will take place on the 22nd March at 9.30

	Chair
	Councillor J Dawson
	0161 793 5014

	Assistant Director of Scrutiny
	Russell Bernstein
	0161 793 3530

	Scrutiny Support Officer
	Peter Kidd
	0161 793 3322
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